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MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 3437 - Relating to administrative
rules. HB 2262 - Relating to administrative procedure. SB 166-A -
Relating to the reorganization of certain

functions of state  government; appropriating money;

declaring an emergency. SB 167-B - Relating to the reorganization of
certain

functions of state  government; appropriating money;

declaring an emergency.
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TAPE 97, SIDE A

006   CHAIR WATT:  Calls the meeting to order at 2:20 p.m.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2262

ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Explains the bill to the full
committee > Explains that before the committee  is the -4, -5 and -6
amendments and  submits  legislative  counsel  review - (Exhibit A)

076   DAVE HYNDRIX and ROBERT NOSS testify before the committee > CHAIR
WATT: What are  the substantial difference between the amendments >
HYNDRIX explains  that it  was unclear  what would be required of the
agency and that therefore the various amendments clarify  what  would be
 expected  of the agency 140   >  NOSS states that the -5 amendments are
his preference

162      CHAIR WATT:  We do not need to consider the -4 amendments

ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains the -5 amendments -
it  would  require  that  rules  related  or surrounding the rule be
submitted and that the -6 requires only the rules directly related to



the rule be submitted

215   MOTION:   REP.   ROBERTS:   Moves  to   ADOPT   the   -6
amendments.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYES:  Girod,  Gordley,  Johnson,  Jones, 
McTeague, Roberts, Watt NO:   None EXCUSED: Payne and Hayden

Rep. Girod MOTION: REP. ROBERTS: Moves  HB 2262 to the Floor with a DO
PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYE: Girod,  Gordley,  Johnson,  Jones,
McTeague, Roberts, Watt NO:   None EXCUSED: Payne and Hayden REP. GIROD
will lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON 3437

ADRIENNE SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the intent of the
bill

MOTION: REP. ROBERTS: Moves  HB 3437 to the Floor with a DO PASS
recommendation.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYE: Girod,  Gordley,  Johnson,  Jones,
McTeague, Roberts, Watt NO:   None EXCUSED: Payne and Hayden REP. JONES
will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 166A

ADRIENNE SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the intent of the
bill to the full committee

315  NAN DEWEY: Submits  and reviews testimony  in of . (EXHIBIT B) 377 
 >  REP. MCTEAGUE:  How can staff be added to the board

TAPE 98, SIDE A

009  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Reads  letter
submitted by Darren Bond, that opposes the bill

045  Jane, testifying  in opposition  to including  the board of
dentistry into the  bill, submits  and summarizes prepared testimony -
(Exhibit C) >  REP. JOHNSON:

096  Ed Gram, Board of Engineering,  testifies in support of the bill >
Fees for the board will not be drastically effected by SB 166 >  The
registrants vote upon fees >  Believes engineers will still contact
their legislators > REP. GIROD: Will  this save any money.  Yes, in the
long run

146  Steven Caffory, Architects in  Oregon, testifies in support of the
bill >  Want to be part of SB 166 >  Do not have time to fill out all
the current paper work

WORK SESSION ON SB 166

205  ADRIENNE  SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the reason
for conceptual amendments



217   Gary  Weeks  and  Jeff  Guilfoy  explains  the  conceptual
amendments > -1 amendments are technical and include the Secretary of
State in the loop >  Describes  section  by  section  the  -1 
conceptual amendments >  REP. ROBERTS:  Asks about liable > REP.
JOHNSON:  Can these board  deposit directly into commercial banks.  Yes

360      MOTION:  REP. GIROD:  Moves to ADOPT the -1 amendments.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYES:  Girod,   Gordley,  Hayden,   Johnson, 
Jones, McTeague, Roberts, Watt NO:   None EXCUSED: Payne

370  Gary  Weeks  and  Jeff Guilfoy  explain  the  conceptual -2
amendments >  Allows the us of commercial banks

396  REP.  HAYDEN:  Will  general  funds  be  deposited  in  the
commercial banks.  No MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves to ADOPT the -2
amendments.

VOTE: 8-0  Motion passes AYES:  Girod,   Gordley,  Hayden,   Johnson, 
Jones, McTeague, Roberts, Watt NO:   None EXCUSED: Payne

426  REP.  JOHNSON:  offers  conceptual  amendments  that  would reduce
the required amount of board members

TAPE 97, SIDE B

REP. HAYDEN: Wants to amend the bill not allow lobbyist of organizations
to be able to serve on boards that the lobbied on

033   MOTION:  REP.  ROBERTS:  Moves  to  ADOPT  the  conceptual
amendments that requires at least  one public member on board of less
than 5 and  2 public members on boards of more than 5 amendments.

REP. HAYDEN:  We do  not want  a board  that could  have a majority of
public members

VOTE: 5-3 Motion passes AYES: Girod, Johnson, Jones, McTeague, Roberts
NO:   Gordly, Hayden and Watt EXCUSED: Payne

095   CHAIR WATT:  Recesses the meeting for 5 minutes at 3:33 p.m.

CHAIR WATT:  Reconvenes the meeting at 3:35 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 167-B

ADRIENNE SEXTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains  the intent of the
bill

095  Gary Weeks and Jeff Guilfoy  of DIF explains the changes of the
bill as  it was  originally produced  and explains the chart (submitted
6-23-93) > The limits  of termination do  not apply  to the Workers
Compensation Board > This is  not just a  copy of the  department of
commerce which was abolished in 1987 >  Customer service is part of are
goals >  Believes this will save $400,000 a biennium 350   >  Discussion
of benchmarks 409   >  Discussion of union agreements

460  > Supports amendments, partly  technical, partly to include the
board that were removed on the senate side. Also an amendments  to 
increase  the   representation  on  the electrical and elevator board



TAPE 98, SIDE B

024   >  AMQ > REP.  GIROD: Are  we  making DIF  larger  or smaller.
Smaller 043  >  REP. GORDLEY:  After  a conversion  there has  to  be an
agreement

054  Wayne Robbins, Real Estate  Broker, testifies in support of keeping
the Real Estate Broker out of SB 166 > The  Real Estate  Board  saved
money  after  leaving the department of commerce

099  Mike Dewey, Oregon  Chapter of the  Apprails institute, and submits
proposed amendments

139  Greg Temple, and  Gary Wright express  support for the bill with
the technical amendments

169  Fred  Van Natta,  Home  Builders Association,  testifies in support
of  the  bill as  it  came from  the  Senate which excluded the 
construction contractors  board  and submits proposed amendments >
Explains history of the board, including the relationship between the
energy conservation board >  REP. GIROD:  Asks how the 13 members are
comprised


